
RCW 70A.505.130  Adoption of rules—Report to the legislature—
Invitation to entities to comment on issues—Estimate of statewide 
recycling rate for mercury-containing lights—Mercury vapor barrier 
packaging. (Effective until January 1, 2035.)  (1) The department may 
adopt rules necessary to implement, administer, and enforce this 
chapter.

(2) By November 1, 2033, the department shall report to the 
appropriate committees of the legislature concerning the status of the 
product stewardship program and recommendations for changes to the 
provisions of this chapter.

(3) The department shall annually invite comments from local 
governments, communities, and residents to report their satisfaction 
with services provided by product stewardship programs created under 
this chapter. This information may be used by the department to 
determine if the plan operator is meeting convenience requirements and 
in reviewing proposed updates or changes to product stewardship plans.

(4) Beginning October 1, 2014, the department shall annually 
estimate the overall statewide recycling rate for mercury-containing 
lights and calculate that portion of the recycling rate attributable 
to the product stewardship program. The department may require a 
stewardship organization to submit data as needed for the department 
to make the estimations required by this subsection.

(5) The department may require submission of independent 
performance evaluations and report evaluations documenting the 
effectiveness of mercury vapor barrier packaging in preventing the 
escape of mercury into the environment. The department may restrict 
the use of packaging for which adequate documentation has not been 
provided. Restricted packaging may not be used in any product 
stewardship program required under this chapter.  [2024 c 339 s 13; 
2010 c 130 s 14. Formerly RCW 70.275.140.]

Finding—Intent—2024 c 339: See note following RCW 70A.505.010.
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